Federal Member for Mitchell

Suite 8, 23 Terminus Street (PO Box 1173) CASTLE HILL NSW 2154 Telephone: (02) 9899 7211 Facsimile: (02) 9899 7990

RECEIVEL - 1 MAR 1999

26th February 1999

The Hon SL Stone MLA C/- GPO Box 3146 DARWIN NT 0801

Dear Mr Stone

I was sorry to hear of your impending retirement as Chief Minister for the Northern Territory.

You have achieved a great deal and whilst there have been a couple of issues I could not agree with you about, you have been a magnificent and hugely successful Chief Minister.

If there is any way and in any manner in which I can assist you in the future, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Warmest regards

ALAN CADMAN MP